
June 14, 2024

Robert Leible
Superintendent of Water Production
City of Aurora
44 East Downer Place
Aurora, IL 60507

Re: 23005539.00 Well No. 105 – Shallow Well Drilling,  
Bid 24-018R Recommendation

Dear Mr. Leible,

This letter presents an evaluation of the bids received for Well No. 105 – Shallow Well 
Drilling project rebid. The Bid Opening was held on June 12, 2024, at 11:00 a.m. at City 
Hall at which time two (2) bids were received, opened, and read aloud publicly via virtual 
meeting. A certified bid tab is attached.

Municipal Well & Pump (MWP) was the apparent low bidder in the amount of $505,885.  
MWP has been in business for over 100 years and have been employee owned for almost 
20 years.  MWP specializes in construction deep, large-diameter test and production wells 
and have completed well drilling and rehab services for several local communities. They 
have supplied everything necessary for a complete, responsive and responsible bid.

Based on the above information, Crawford, Murphy & Tilly, Inc. recommends that the City 
award the construction of the Well No. 105 – Shallow Well Drilling rebid to the lowest, 
responsive and responsible bidder, Municipal Well & Pump of Waupun, Wisconsin, in the 
amount of $505,885.  

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding any of the above information.  

Sincerely,

CRAWFORD, MURPHY & TILLY, INC.

Amanda J. Withers, P.E., ENV SP

cc: Rick Munson, P.E.  – City of Aurora, Theresa O’Grady, Raed Armouti – CMT


